
 

 
 
 
 
 

2007 - NOTICE TO SHIPPING #8 
 

NIAGARA REGION 
WELLAND CANAL 
 
LOW WATER LEVELS LAKE ONTARIO 

 
Due to the lower water levels being experienced on Lake Ontario and the silting which has 
occurred in Port Weller Harbour, high spots are developing below Lock 1.  Rather than reducing 
draft, the following procedure has been put in place: 
 
Lock 1 – To North End of Wharf 2  
 
Vessels whose drafts are greater than 7.77 metres (25’6”) are to proceed at the slowest safe 
possible speed through the affected area.  
 
 
 
John W. Chalmers 
Senior Coordinator, Operations Support Services 
St. Catharines, Ontario 
 
November 16, 2007 
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